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Arts, Recreation & Culture Committee Meeting
Tuesday, September 6, 2016 @ 7:00 PM
Sunland Tujunga Chamber of Commerce Office
8250 Foothill Blvd., Ste. A, Sunland, CA  91040
MINUTES (APPROVED)
In Attendance: Joe DeCenzo, Marlene Hitt, Lloyd Hitt, Melissa Reischman, Bill Skiles, Lucy Berman, 


  
   Danielle Eubank

1. CALL TO ORDER: Meeting was convened at 7:05 pm by committee chair Joe DeCenzo 


Approval of minutes from the meeting of August 2, 2016  Following discussion of committee mission 


statement Danielle Eubank moved to approve the minutes of August 2nd.  Lloyd HItt seconded.  


The members voted unanimously (6-0) to approve the minutes without corrections.

2. PUBLIC COMMENTS: for non-agenda items. Reviewed "STARC" flyer created by Krystee, Danielle has a 


featured gallery at Bergamot Station. Melissa Reischman announced "Works on Paper" is running 

September 24th and running through 
October at the Brand Library. It is the 90th anniversary of the 

Sunland Tujunga Library. Region 4 representative, Eve Sinclair sent a message supporting “Film 


Fest” for this anniversary.
3. UPDATE/DISCUSSION:  Historical landmark #1039 Tuna Camp Detention Station (TCDS)

Monument and traveling exhibit.  Lloyd Hitt   The Tuna Camp Detention Station Monument and 
traveling exhibit featuring George Takai will debut at The San Fernando Valley Japanese American 
Community Center on Oct 2 10:30am-6:00pm.  Snacks will be served. 

4. DISCUSSION/ACTION:  "Hanukkah in the Foothills,"  Public event to provide the general community an 
opportunity to learn about the symbolism and tradition of Hanukkah.  Proposed by Lucy Berman  We 
discussed possible locations. It was suggested to contact the Ministerial Association, John 
Candler at Foursquare Church, New Hope (they hosted a Seder in the past), Elks lower lot.   We 
discussed asking council for $300 funding. Marlene moved that STARC recommend the STNC 
provide the support.  Danielle seconded.  The committee members approved unanimously. (6-0)


UPDATE:  Lucy went to executive meeting Sept. 7th, they suggested making the event a part of 
"Winterfest" as it is hard to get the council behind any event that is deemed "Religious". 
5. DISCUSSION/REVIEW:  Summary and review of recent public events including “Summerfest,” “Watermelon 
Festival,” “Open Studios,” and “Burgers, Beer and Band Night;” recommendations for improvement and 
future success.  “Open Studios” was considered a great success.  It is hoped that the exuberance 
carries through to next year to build even stronger support and participation.  It was observed that 
the carnival at “Summerfest” and then two weeks later at “Watermelon Festival” were the same.  
“Summerfest” was free to attend while “Watermelon Festival” had a $10 admission fee.
7. DISCUSSION/ACTION:  “Passing of the Laurels” Ceremony;  Sunland-Tujunga Poet Laureate April 2017

Recommend $250 of support from STNC for printing and reception expense. Marlene Hitt/Joe DeCenzo  
Danielle moved to recommend the STNC provide $250 in support to the “Passing of the Laurels” 
ceremony.  Lucy seconded.  The members approved unanimously (6-0)
 Meeting Adjourned at 8:35 pm
